BROWNFIELD INDUSTRIAL DEVELOPMENT CORPORATION
BOARD MEETING
DATE:	January 26, 2015
Time:    4:00 p.m.
							            Others Attending  
**David Partlow, Director			               Edgar Montalvo- Guar Resources, LLC
**Alan Bayer, Chairman				               Glenda Cameron- Town Talk Radio
**Mike Swaringen, Secretary			               Gene Richards- Shepherds, Richards & Co.	
**John Lochridge				               Bob Beam-Bolinger, Segars, Gilbert & Moss, LLC **Randy Anthony 

Absent: Judy Besler
												
Eldon Jobe, City Manager					
Mary Jo Collins, City Secretary/ACM
Kelly Burris, Minutes
	
Alan Bayer, Chairman of the Brownfield Industrial Development Corporation (BIDCorp), called the meeting to order.

The Invocation was led by Boardmember Lochridge.

The Pledge of Allegiance was led by Boardmember Swaringen. 

The minutes of December 15, 2014 were approved as presented. 

Next, Director David Partlow presented the financial report and funds on hand for December 2014 to the BIDCorp Board. Boardmember Swaringen moved, Boardmember Anthony seconded the motion to approve the financial report and funds on hand for December 2014. This motion was put to a vote with all, voting aye none no.  Chairman Bayer declared the motion carried.

Director Partlow then reported the sales tax for January 2015 was $40,078.62 which is up 18.64% from last month and up 22.36% year to date. No action was taken. 

Next, the Board heard and considered the audit report from Bolinger, Segars, Gilbert & Moss, LLP on the audit performed for the Brownfield Industrial Development Corporation fiscal year 2013-2014. Bob Beam, representative from Bolinger, Segars, Gilbert & Moss, LLP, presented the audit to the Board. Boardmember Anthony moved with a second from Boardmember Lochridge to approve the audit report from Bolinger, Segars, Gilbert & Moss, LLP on the audit performed for the Brownfield Industrial Development Corporation fiscal year 2013-2014. This motion was put to a vote with all, voting aye none no.  Chairman Bayer declared the motion carried.

Director Partlow updated the Board concerning bids for painting the wall or building a new wall at the corner of 6th Street & Main Street, also known as the pocket park project. As of Monday, no bids had been submitted for the project. The consensus of the Board was to continue with the project and Director Partlow suggested sending out Request for Proposals (RFP) and publishing in local newspaper. No action was taken on this item. 

Next, the BIDCorp Board heard and considered the second report from consultant Gene Richards, of Shepherd, Richards & Co., regarding the marketing of the High Plains Winery Estate. Mr. Richards stated he had spoken with several people within the wine industry and told the Board about the feedback he had received. Mr. Richards will give his third and final report in person at the next regularly scheduled meeting on February 23, 2015. There was no action taken.

Edgar Montalvo, representative of Guar Resources, LLC presented the BIDCorp Board with a brief update on the progress of constructing a new facility that would require additional employees.   No action was taken. 
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At 5:40 P.M. the BIDCorp Board went into Executive Session in accordance with Section 551.072 to discuss and deliberate the purchase, exchange, lease or value of real property. Also in accordance with Section 551.087 for deliberation regarding economic development negotiations. 

At 8:29 P.M. the BIDCorp Board returned to open session taking action on the following items:

Boardmember Lochridge moved, Boardmember Anthony seconded the motion to approve an incentive for Texas Oilfield Pipe Services LLC, (TOPS) in the amount of $2,500 to be paid in full out of the property improvement fund after the tractors, pipe, and other miscellaneous metal equipment has been removed and the lot has been cleaned and covered with caliche. This motion was put to a vote with all, voting aye none no.  Chairman Bayer declared the motion carried. 

Next, Boardmember Anthony moved with a second from Boardmember Lochridge to provide an incentive to Guar Resources, LLC. When Guar Resources, LLC builds a new facility, BIDCorp will rebate the taxes from all the entities, excluding the school, for one (1) to three (3) years at 50% each year. Based on a facility cost of $2 million, BIDCorp will pay $13,700 per year. BIDCorp will also give an incentive for each new employee hired to work in the new facility equal to their salaries such as: employees earning under $25,000 would earn an incentive of $1,000; employees earning $25,000 to $30,000 would earn an incentive of $2,000; employees earning $30,000 and above would earn an incentive of $3,000. No incentive will be paid on any improvements to any of the current facilities.  This motion was put to a vote with all, voting aye none no.  Chairman Bayer declared the motion carried.

Boardmember Anthony moved, Boardmember Lochridge seconded the motion to approve a tax reimbursement and an infrastructure grant to John Fehr for the strip mall he is building located in the 1400 block of N Atkins and the Lubbock Hwy.  The Board agreed to give a three (3) year tax reimbursement of 50% each year and an infrastructure grant for site prep and concrete foundation not to exceed $30,000. This motion was put to a vote with all, voting aye none no.  Chairman Bayer declared the motion carried.

	With no other matters of business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned.
													

_________________________________
Secretary, Mike Swaringen
